February 8, 1957

Mr/ Stephan Der Margosien, Chairman Parish Council Holy Ressurection Armenian Church New Britain, Connecticut

Dear Sirs:

We have received your well prepaired parish report, whereby, you are informing us that in your Annual Parish Assembly you have elected the following as new members of your Parish Council:

Mr. Haig Yessian

Mr. Jack Yacoubian

Mr. Arshag Tavarian

Considering that the above mentioned have been elected as devoted church members, and are favored by their electors, we hereby ratify their election.

We believe the newly elected members of your parish will co-ordinate their efforts with their fellow members, and will work for the benefit of your Holy Church and for the Glory of God.

With my prayers,

Rev. Father Vartan Megherian Vicar-General of the Diocese of the Armenian Church of North America